
-------- Original message -------- 
From: "Nason, Dan" 
Date: 8/17/18 2:17 PM (GMT-05:00)  
Subject: DPW - Melone RFP comments  
 
Melissa, 
  
Below are my comments and opinions on the responses to the RFP’s for the Melone gravel pit on North 
Road.  These comments are based on my quick review of the RFP’s and the results of the presentations 
made by the proponents at the recent Board of Selectmen’s meeting held Monday, July 30, 2018.   
  
Cavicchio (NJC Farm, LLC) 

         Property will be Ag so RE taxes will be low.  Extremely limited (if any) personal property taxes. 

         Minimal traffic impacts  

o   10 FT positions 
o   Few trucks – minimal ADT 

         No impact on Town services - no burden on school system 

         Demand for water is high 
o   Known Iron and Manganese issue at the Town Well – Well is currently inactive 

         Pesticide impacts in Zone II of the wellhead protection area (Sudbury Water District and 
Concord Wells) 

         Fencing around property will be required 

         Protection of runoff from farming and irrigaiton 

         Paul stated “neighbors are his biggest enemies” during presentation to the BoS 
It is my opinion is that while this will be a large, one-time influx of revenue based on the sale price, its 
limited annual tax impact will not provide a long-term benefit to the Town.   
  
EDF 

         Lease agreement 
o   Maintain ownership of property after terms of lease  

         No traffic impacts 

         Are there any Zoning issues? 

         Land use may be restricted after lease is up 

         No impact to Town services 
It is my opinion is that there is the least amount of impact on the property with the solar farm, however, 
there is limited long-term revenue outside of the energy savings. 
  
Quarry North, LLC 

         Estimated $464,000/yr in RE taxes 

         Estimated $130,000/yr in excise taxes 

         Town benefits form  the removal of Sudbury Station project from Town Center 
o   Lawsuit goes away 
o   Traffic impacts move out of Town center where there is already a congestion issue 
o   Exchange of 26 acres (Melone) for 40 acres in center 
o   The Town desperately needs space for expansion of cemetery in order to properly plan for 

future long-term burials 



o   Access to rail trail 

         Major impact on Town Services (Police, Fire, Schools, Water and traffic) 
o   These impacts will either happen in the center 

It is my opinion that this is the most beneficial offer for the Town of Sudbury for the following reasons: 
o   Lawsuit over Sudbury Station goes away 

o   Sudbury Station property granted to Town  
o   Desirable piece of property in Town Center 
o   Access to rail trail 
o   Needed space for cemetery expansion – we are running out of property for grave lots 

o   Moves any traffic impact up to Route 117 – out of the Town Center 

o   Long term tax revenue (even though there are impacts on services, these impacts will happen 
regardless of whether the development happens on North Road or the Station project in the 
center of Town) 

  
Regards, 
Daniel F. Nason, Director 
Sudbury Public Works Department 
275 Old Lancaster Road 
Sudbury, MA 01776 
t: 978.440.5490   f: 978.440.5404 
e: nasond@sudbury.ma.us 

 
President George W. Bush issued Homeland Security Presidential Directive 5 (HSPD-5), Management of Domestic Incidents, in 
2003, in which a public works response to emergencies and disasters is recognized as an absolute necessity, and the federal 
government is directed to include public works in all planning and response efforts. 
 

mailto:nasond@sudbury.ma.us
https://www.dhs.gov/publication/homeland-security-presidential-directive-5




TOWN OF SUDBURY 
Fire Department 

 
                                                             77 Hudson Road 

 Sudbury, MA  01776 

   John M. Whalen Tel. (978) 440-5311 

       Fire Chief  Fax (978) 440-5305 

 

 

 

 

August 6, 2018 

 

 

 

To: Melissa Murphy-Rodrigues  

Town Manager  

Town of Sudbury, MA 

 

 

Subject: Melone Property Development    

 

 

The following is an evaluation of additional services that will be need to be provided by the Fire 

Department with the three proposals received by the Town for the Melone property located on North 

Road in Sudbury.  

The proposal received by Cavicchio Greenhouse Inc. will have the same type of impact on Fire 

Department operations as their two other properties. We could expect to have increased volume of 

five additional responses per year based on the calls generated over the past five years at their current 

properties. Most of these responses are medical in nature and are generated by the employees.  

The proposal received by EDF Renewables for the installation of a solar power generation field 

would have minimal impact based on data from other solar projects that have been constructed in the 

Town. To date the Fire Department has not responded to any incidents involving these large solar 

generation projects, but as with any construction project responses for medical emergencies and 

construction accidents are a possibility.   

The North Quarry proposal would have a significant impact for the Fire Department and its 

ability to continue providing our current level of service.  The addition of 333 housing units, some of 

which will be age restricted could realize an additional 300 – 350 responses annually. This project 

would be comparable to that of the Meadow Walk Development and with the completion of the 

Northwood’s project, this proposal will add a third age restricted housing project located in North 

Sudbury. 

The North Sudbury Fire Station is currently staffed with two firefighter/EMT’s is at capacity and 

not capable of housing any additional staff.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

The relocation of this project from Sudbury Center is very attractive from a safety standpoint, a 

large housing complex located in Sudbury Center would create a safety issue for the public in general. 

Traffic congestion in the morning and afternoon hours currently delays emergency response times from 

Fire Headquarters located on Hudson Rd. The additional traffic congestion that could develop with this 

large housing project would continue to slow the emergency response times further. 

The impact on the Fire Departments operation is based on the size and type of project that is 

proposed, whether constructed in North Sudbury or in Sudbury Center a project of this size and density 

will have the same impact of 300 – 350 additional responses annually.  

The first two projects will have minimal impact on the operation of the Fire Department, the 

third project will require the hiring of additional personnel to ensure the proper staffing of ambulances 

in an economic fashion. The purchase of a third complete ambulance will also be necessary to ensure 

two ambulances are always in service due to ongoing maintenance and repairs of the equipment.  

  

 

 

  

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

  

       







 
 

 

Sudbury Police Department 
Office of the Chief of Police 

Scott Nix 

Chief of Police 

75 Hudson Road 
Sudbury, MA 01776 

Business (978) 443-1042 
Fax (978) 443-1045 

nixs@sudbury.ma.us 
     

 

 

 

July 30, 2018 

 

To: Melissa Rodrigues, Town Manager 

From: Scott Nix, Chief of Police 

RE: Proposals for Melone Property 

 

Melissa,  

 

 

As you know, I am very concerned about traffic and pedestrian safety surrounding the Sudbury 

Station Project (see attached memorandums previously submitted).  I do not see how these 

concerns can be addressed even with the various revisions that have been provided.  The area is 

already congested with a tremendous volume of traffic.  Complaints are continually received for 

adjusting the timing of the traffic lights, traffic rerouting to avoid the center among others but the 

ultimate issue is the volume of traffic. An increase in traffic from the development only 

exacerbates the situation. To the contrary, the new proposal mitigates many of the concerns 

previously submitted. The additional impact to our department will be present irrelevant of the 

location.  If the project is going to be reality in one form of the other, I would prefer the safer of 

the two options. 

 

Therefore, when weighing the three proposals in terms of overall safety, the relocation of the 

Sudbury Station Project would be most prudent.  From a public safety perspective, the new 

proposal to move the Sudbury Station Project to the Melone Property is a superior proposal to 

the one currently before the Town. Although there remains some concerns to be considered they 

are very limited in comparison than those with the Town Center Project, some which would be 

raised with the other proposals as well. 

 

I look forward to answering further questions.  Thank you for considering my concerns. 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully,  

 
Scott Nix 

Chief of Police 











 

Office Address: 37 Knox Trail, Acton, MA 01720 
Mailing Address: 2352 Main Street, Suite 2, Concord MA 01742 

Regional Housing Services Office 
Serving Acton, Bedford, Burlington, Concord, Lexington, Sudbury, Wayland, and Weston 

Website: WWW.RHSOhousing.org 
Email: INFO@ RHSOhousing.org 
Phone:  (978) 287-1092 

August 9, 2018 
To: Melissa Murphy-Rodrigues 
CC: Meagen Donoghue 
RE: Sudbury SHI Projections for 2020 and beyond 

This memo is an update of the SHI Projections for Sudbury for 2020 and 2030. 

The latest SHI published for Sudbury (7/12/2017) is 11.21%, with 664 in the numerator (which includes 
56 units for Coolidge Phase 2 and 250 units for Avalon), and 5921 in the denominator (from the 2010 
Census). 

The next major update for Sudbury’s SHI, is the change in denominator to the 2020 Census.  The new 
SHI figures will likely not be published until 2021, as it will take at least a year for the Census to 
publish the household figures, and then for DHCD to recalibrate the SHI figures. 

The 2021 SHI is estimated at 10.18%, with 13 units over the 10% threshold.  This estimate uses the 
building permit data for 2010-2018 and is based on the following assumptions for 2018-2020: 

 Coolidge, Avalon, Pulte have occupancy permits for all units 
 Local housing efforts create 5 affordable units (Trust, SHA) 
 Residential growth continues at rate of 15 units per year, consistent with past years.  This 

includes small developments and other new homes.  Current examples:  4 new units at Orchard 
Hill, 2 units at Pratts Mill, 3 units at Powers Road.  Note that for every 10 new homes above 
this, the amount over the 10% is reduced by one. 

The 2030 SHI is estimated at 12.14%, with 163 units over the threshold, using the following 
assumptions: 

 Sudbury Station is added to both numerator and denominator for 250 units 
 Local housing efforts create 5 affordable units (Trust, SHA) 
 Residential growth continues at 15 units per year, or 150 units for the decade 
 Counting methodology and other programmatic variables remain constant. 

In summary, Sudbury can remain over the 10% threshold with the completion of the existing large 
rental projects, with the assumption of the current minimal residential development.  Additional 
subdivisions or senior housing developments may impact these assumptions.  
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